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Please join us for the

2017 RNA Spring
Meml)ership Meeting

Wednesday, May 24, 7:00 p-m.

Guest spealzer UW-Madison Chancellor
Rebecca Blank will share her observations
on life in the Regent Neighborhood and
discuss what it takes to have a successful
relationship between a local community

and a world-class research university.

The meeting agenda will also include
election of board officers and

consideration of bylaws changes.

Best Western InnTowner
2424 University Avenue

ASSOCIATION

Regent Neigh])or Opens Writer
Incubator at 702 E. Jollnson

Regent neighbor, Mary
Morgan, has opened 702WI
(WI = Writer Incubator), a
co-creative workspace for
writers — of poetry, prose,
code, lyrics, research,
business plans, grants —

to write. The space provides
a comfortable, quiet, and
inspiring atmosphere, and

a place to work among and
connect with other writers.
702WI is also an event space
for authors and reading groups, and a gallery space
for artists who incorporate writing and words.

Mary Morgan

Morgan, who grew up in Madison, is President of
Reading Group Choices (readinggroupchoices.com),

a company that recommends books for reading group
discussion, based in Madison. She is pleased to open
a community space for Madison residents to enjoy!

702WI hosts adult and young adult author events
for book clubs/reading groups in Madison. Morgan
(continued on page 4)

Renew Your RNA Mem])ersll_ip with the enclosed form. Also, consider

Contril)uting' to the RNA West ng’ll SCllOlarSllip. (See page 3 for info.)
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Regent Neighborhood Association
P.O. Box 5655

Madison, WI 53705

Officers

President and UW Relations Chair,
Dan O’Callaghan, 255-2226,
danocallaghan@gmail.com

Vice President and President-Elect,
Mary Czynszak-Lyne,
mary.czynszaklyne@wisc.edu

Secretary,
Karen Christianson,
karen.christianson@gmail.com

Treasurer,
John Schlaefer, john.schlaefer@att.net

Board Members At-Large

Megan Heneke, Newsletter Editor,
meganheneke@gmail.com

Ronnie Hess, rlhess@wisc.edu

Dave Hughes, Festivals Chair,
hubiehughes@sbcglobal.net

Jen McDonald, School Relations Chair,
jenmariealt@gmail.com

Jon Miskowski, Membership Chair,
jonmiskowski@gmail.com

Charlie Peters,
Streets & Transportation Chair,
capeters53@gmail.com

Ron Rosner, rosner7@charter.net

Mary Sarnowski, Communications Chair,
469-0284, sarnowski@mac.com

Jonathan Tsarong-Blomker,
Development & Preservation Chair,
jablomker@gmail.com

Mona Wasow, mwasow@wisc.edu

/
A Note from the President —

N

My time as president of the RNA is
drawing to a close. Reflecting back,
we've accomplished a lot over the past
few years:

* we've strengthened our connection to
West High School by establishing an
annual scholarship (thanks to John
Schlaefer for the inspiration and to
Jon Miskowski for the execution);

* we’ve thought of ways to make
our streets safer by engaging in a
discussion about neighborhood-
focused transportation policies
(thanks Charlie Peters for your
leadership and Franz St. John
for your dedication);

RNA Board President
Dan O’Callaghan

* we've begun to implement some of the recommendations
contained the University Avenue Corridor Plan (thanks
Jonathan Tsarong-Blomker for your initiative);

* we've continued to publish a quarterly newsletter that
connects neighbors and shares our history (thanks Megan
Heneke for your ideas and Mary Sarnowski for your skills);

* we've encouraged young artists at Randall Elementary with
our support of a mural project (thanks Katie Walsh for
teaching our kids);

* we've planted fruit trees and supported gardens in public
spaces (thanks Tom Pearce, Ronnie Hess, and Ron Rosner);

* we've upped our engagement with the UW (thanks Mary
Czynszak-Lyne for always being available to attend another
meeting);

we’ve helped students in need by supporting a student-

led food program at West High School (thanks to both Jen
McDonald and Karen Christianson for always being ready to
volunteer for yet one more project); and

* we've continued to celebrate with one another by hosting the
best darn Fourth of July bike parade and neighborhood picnic
in the city (thanks Dave Hughes for making it happen).

As you can see, each of these accomplishments is the result
of someone (or, more accurately, many someones) who cared
enough about their neighborhood to volunteer their time.

If you'd like to get involved, please drop me a line — we’re
recruiting new board members!

See you in the neighborhood. — Dan

Volunteering is the ultimate exercise in democracy. You vote in
elections once a year but when you volunteer, you vote everyday
about the kind of community you want to live in. — Unknown

May 2017



RNA Meml)ers}lip and Scholars}lip Fund

Enclosed you will find the Regent Neighborhood
Association membership form. Proceeds from RNA
membership contributions pay for our quarterly
newsletter and annual directory and support
neighborhood projects such as the pollinator garden,
the West High pantry, and Franklin and Randall
school improvements. Thank you for making this
investment in our neighborhood.

Also consider making a contribution to the RNA
Scholarship Fund created with the purpose of
acknowledging and celebrating the diversity, the
energy, and the enthusiasm that the West High
School students add to our neighborhood. Two
needs-based awards are given to graduating seniors
who have demonstrated engagement in multicultural
activities both in school and in the Madison
community while demonstrating a commitment to
academic pursuits. Last year the Regent neighbor-
hood raised $5,000 for this effort. Our goal is to
match that amount again this year.

University Heig‘llts Wallzing Tour Guides Available

Interested in taking an informed stroll around

the neighborhood and learning about its historic
architecture? The City and the Regent Neighborhood
Association are making available “The University
Heights Historic District: A Walking Tour,” written
by Timothy F. Heggland. First published in 1987 by
the Madison Landmarks Commission and the RNA,
the booklet offers readers a self-guided tour of key
buildings and describes the historical development
of University Heights. You’ll learn about, for example,
Randall School and the Buell House, the first
building (1894) on the “crown” of the Heights.

open 4 business!

Tuesday—Friday
11am to 7pm

it 2 eqy

Tasty food for busy people,
the health-conscious, athletes,
for parents who care...

Low fat, low sodium, low sugar...

3742 Speedway Rd.
Madison, W1 53705
608-233-7192

food 2 g©

www.fitaeatmadison.com

regentneighborhood.org

DUES & DONATIONS
Duas - Thook ong: [ $5.00 - Individual [ $100.00 - Family [ $25.00 - Institution

Os Additional donation dedicated to RNA Scholarship Fund
far a West High Graduating Seniar

Here are notes from our 2016 award recipients
thanking the more than 200 neighbors who
contributed to fund these scholarships:

Thank you so much for the scholarship opportunity!

I will be attending North Carolina AT&T and studying

chemical engineering. Thank you for this opportunity.
— Antonia J. Bruce

Thank you for the Regent Neighborhood Association
Scholarship. I am captain of my basketball team

and President of my Black Student Union here at
West. I plan to attend Carthage College majoring in
Education. Thank you for allowing me to have the gift
of furthering my education. — Ari Davis

111,‘ University
Heights Higop,
strict

Copies of the booklet
are available at the
Monroe Street Public
Library and the Regent
Market Co-op.

A Macfining Beritage Pl
it stiog

Design. Remodel. Build. _

Serving Madison since 1985.

View our comprehensive portfolio
and specialties on our new website:

CONSTRUCTION

251.1814 | TDSCustomConstruction.com




Welcome to Our New A(lvertisers—

Let Jess plan, shop for,

and create delicious meals

for your busy family!
Customized menus

Heat and serve

Vegetarian and gluten-free
specialties

Local produce (@C\@

thebaitedplate@gmail.com

You’re off the hook for dinner.

7 OZWI (continued from page 1)

says, “Connecting with neighborhood book groups
and groups from local community centers and
organizations is an important and fun way to
celebrate books, writers and readers. We hope to
inspire lively and thoughtful conversation.”

702WI showcases rotating art that incorporates
words/writing/language. 702WI will participate in
Madison gallery nights, which will be listed on the
events calendar.

To purchase event tickets and for information about

membership, visit 702WI.com.

Upcoming Author Events:
¢ Kate Moore, The Radium Girls
Sunday, May 14th @ 4:30 p.m.

e Marie Benedict, The Other Einstein
Tuesday, July 11th @ 7 p.m.

* Ashley Shelby, South Pole Station
Thursday, September 21st @ 7 p.m.

Current Artists: Spring/Summer 2017

* Kevin Henkes (Madison, WI)

* Lance Johnson (Brooklyn, NY)

* Mike Bass (Madison, WI)

* Christine Echtner (Madison, WI) &
4

THE «BUCKINGHAM<+INN
Bed & Breakfast

{2
Heidi & Tom Notbohm
Innkeepers
% V¢ 1615 Summit Avenue
Madison, Wisconsin 53726
innkeepers@buckinghaminn.com
. 608.819.8029

buckinghaminn.com

regentneighborhood.org

702WI photos by Amy Stocklein amystocklein.zenfolio.com

Spring/Summer up to 30% Off!!
PRE-SEASON SALE STARTING NOW

SwimDiapers, RainCoats, RainBoots, Tees,
Sundresses, Wild Child Dyed & More Daily!

1813 Monroe St

2 .,.'j__ ) . ;
] '?‘* » 2
: * * i
® L] wr
wild childs).
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Streets and Trans];)ortation News

by Charlie Peters, RNA Streets & Transportation Committee

As spring arrives and neighbors

reemerge from their homes,

the potential for negative

interactions on neighborhood

streets between automobiles

and pedestrians and bicyclists
increases. As a reminder, there is an on-line
Traffic Incident Report available at the bottom
of the RNA website (regentneighborhood.org) to
report concerns involving negative—or potentially
negative—interactions between pedestrians and/or
bicyclists and automobiles. These concerns might
include accidents or close calls, speed violations, and
infrastructure issues. The results are being entered
into a database and mapped to support improved
safety in the neighborhood. This survey is meant to
supplement—not replace—concerns reported through
more formal means including 911 calls, Alder
communication, and use of on-line city of Madison
reporting tools. The more this tool is used, the better
data we will have to support safety improvements
in our neighborhood. While accessing the tool you
might also want to take a look at the latest version of
the mapped data, available there as well.

The Streets and Transportation Committee

has completed the development of a detailed
transportation plan for the RNA. The plan provides
a transportation policy vision for the neighborhood
as well as an understanding of the issues of concern
and the impacts of various possible solutions

to those concerns. The RNA board is currently
reviewing the plan, which is available on the RNA
website. Please take a few minutes to read the plan
and let the committee know if there are any aspects
of the plan you disagree with or if there are other
streets and transportation safety issues that we have
not included. You can call or email me at: 235-2009
or capeters53@gmail.com

Yrirerictey Slotls
4 DENTAL

University Hills Dental
3541 University Avenue
Madison, W1 53705
(608) 238-8228

uhillsdental.com

Liberty Boucher, DDS
Neighborhood Resident

regentneighborhood.org

As a reminder, here are State of Wisconsin
pedestrian laws:

1) At an intersection or crosswalk where traffic is
not controlled by traffic control signals or by a
traffic officer, the operator of a vehicle shall yield
the right-of-way to a pedestrian, or to a person
riding a bicycle or electric personal assistive
mobility device in a manner which is consistent
with the safe use of the crosswalk by pedestrians,
who is crossing the highway within a marked or
unmarked crosswalk.

2) No pedestrian, bicyclist, or rider of an electric
personal assistive mobility device shall suddenly
leave a curb or other place of safety and walk,
run, or ride into the path of a vehicle which is
so close that it is difficult for the operator of the
vehicle to yield.

3) Whenever any vehicle is stopped at an intersection
or crosswalk to permit a pedestrian, bicyclist,
or rider of an electric personal assistive mobility
device to cross the roadway, the operator of any
other vehicle approaching from the rear shall not
overtake and pass the stopped vehicle.

4) When crossing at place other than crosswalk,
every pedestrian, bicyclist, or rider of an electric
personal assistive mobility device crossing a
roadway at any point other than within a marked
or unmarked crosswalk shall yield [ )
the right-of-way to all vehicles
upon the roadway.

Be Safe Out There

= %0 Premier apartment

GLa R 1 oke Wingra &

Wingra Park

www.jmichaelrealestate.com
608.233.4440  info@jmichaelrealestate.com
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Alder Report — District 5
by Alder Shiva Bidar-Sielaff

Dear Neighbors,

[ am honored to have been
re-elected as your alder and
look forward to continuing

to do my best in assisting
you with any neighborhood
issues and representing you
on the City Council. I would
like to give you some updates
on issues affecting our
neighborhood and the City:

* The UW Campus
Masterplan process
continues to move forward. The most current
presentations and newsletters can be located on
the official Campus Master Plan Update website:

Alder Shiva
Bidar-Sielaff

masterplan.wisc.edu. The masterplan is scheduled

to be on the City Urban Design Committee

residents and members of the Council to discuss
police and community goals, priorities, and
interactions; building a deeper understanding

of policing for elected officials and members of
the public; exploring models and options from
other communities related to policing and other
police policies; providing a forum for information
sharing regarding police training, policies, data,
and trends including detailed presentations
from the MPD related to policing; and, making
recommendations to the Council on short-term
policy, procedure, and training while waiting

for the results of the Ad Hoc Review of Police
Policies and Procedures. Our subcommittee
recommendations will be presented to the full
council in May. You can find information about
the subcommittee, including our agendas,
recommendations and all the presentations we
heard atcityofmadison.com/council/meetings/

agenda on 05/24/17 and the Plan Commission on
06/19/17. If you have any feedback regarding

e Street reconstruction on Grand Ave, Park Place,
the 2600 block of Mason, and the 2600 and 2700
blocks of Van Hise is in full swing. This is a full

reconstruction and most likely last until early Fall.

ccocpcer.cfm

Thank you for your continued involvement in
neighborhood and city issues. As always, please
do not hesitate to contact me with any comments,
questions, and/or concerns. I can be reached at
district5@cityofmadison.com or (608) 220-6986.

* From a citywide perspective:

o I worked on a resolution that clarified and

strengthened our immigrant protection policies.

On February 7, 2017, I was delighted to receive
unanimous support of my colleagues after we
listened to the most emotional and impactful
testimony in my years as alder.

o The Midtown Police Station planning and
construction continues on schedule.

° As one of 5 alders appointed to the Police &
Community Relations Subcommittee of the
Common Council Organizational Committee,
we were charged with providing a forum for

Sa-Bai Thong
2840 Univ. Ave

Order online! www,sabaithong.com

Mystery To Me

an independent bockstore

ever expanding inventory...

= books by local and regional authors
¢ children and young adult titles

= a little something other than mystery

Check our website for event information
www.mysterytomebooks.com

Support your local, independent bookstore
We can order any type of book for you

1863 Monroe Street 608-283-9332

Your Neighborhood
eal Estate Consuliant

,«/\
Alvarado

REAL ESTATE GROUP

Longtime Neighborhood Resident
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Lots in Store at Your Little “Store”
by Adolf G. Gundersen, RMC Board President

For more than a century, Wisconsin’s public
gathering place of choice was the corner tavern. The
advent of sports bars and coffee shops may have
changed the tavern culture forever, but people are
still on the lookout for places to interact outside
their own living rooms. If you’re one of them, you've
probably already started spending time at the Regent
Market Co-Op doing more than shopping: sampling
the latest keg with the staff or a friend, treating your
kids (or yourself!) to an ice cream cone, having a pint
while commenting over your shoulder to whoever’s
listening to your reaction to today’s headlines. If not,
give it a try sometime. A “grocery” store may not be
the first place that comes to mind when you feel like
“going out”, but maybe ours should be. It’s fun; it’s
friendly; and it offers something for all moods and
all ages.

Better still, there’s lots more in store. General
Manager John Wendt is working with store expansion
project manager Kurt Reinhold on installing coffee
service, and a sandwich-making station will be
squeezed in next to the ice cream counter. Both
should be on line by early summer. By then, we also
hope to offer outdoor seating. Yes, outdoor seating.
At that point we might need to hold a second ribbon
cutting to mark our official transition to “grocerant”
(though I'm lobbying for “groceristro.”) Whatever you

i

Looks like it’s......

Time 2 RemopEl
608-212-0633

curt@time2remodel.com www.time2remodel.com

2

Angies list.

’ ACCREDITED
sl BUSINESS
BBB.

» Exceptional Customer Service

» Kitchens, Baths, Basements & Additions

» Award winning designer with 25+ years of experience

» One stop remodeling shop from concept thru completion

regentneighborhood.org

decide to call the Co-Op, just remember that it’s a
not just a store; it’s a destination.

Speaking of which, make the Co-Op your destination
late Friday afternoon of May 5—Cinco de Mayo—for
our annual Spring Fling. We’ll have food and drinks
for sale, fee vendor samples, local music, a cash
machine, and raffles.

Saint Andrew’s
]:_F»isco[:ﬁa[ (hurch

Established 1914

1833 Regent Street
Madison WI 53726
608.233.3249
www standrews-madison.org
general(@standrews-madison.org

» Teeth so clean
you can eat off of them.

Schedule your appointment with
Dr. Michael Spiewak & Dr. Ena Lee today!

608.231.1718

midwest-dental.com/madisonuniversity
3230 University Ave. #11, Madison, WI 53705

*49

$ New Adult Patient
exam, cleaning & x-rays New Child
Patient
REGULARLY $393

New patients only. Cannot be used with insurance, state or federal programs, or combined with
other offers. If gum disease is present offer limited to exam and x-ray. Offer expires 12/30/15




l .MaJison’s Best Specialty Sl’nop'

C oo ’!w are
NEW MORNING NURSERY SCHOOL

Toddler - Preschool + MMSD 4K Glassware

NOW ENROLLING Gadgets
Child Centered Programs with Cards
Emphasis on Social Development
- To ys
Soaps
Jewelry '
c ALPHABET
andies 1‘* SoUP **’g
ke de i de ek
Plus many ofJ'|er items from arounc| t|'|e worl(J
Open 7 c|ays a week
Accredited Parent Co-op since 1972 BACH 12 CONCERTS
718 Gilmore Street NG e ALPHABET soup
Madison W1 53711 ORANGE TREE IMPORTS SOCIETY JUNE 9 - 25, 2017
608.233.0433 1721 MONROE STREET
WWW.nmns.org 255-8211 BachDancingandDynamite.org | 608.255.9866
{ARCHITECTURE |
Thomas Hirsch, FAIA
rsch@ ;
14 North Allen Street  + Madison, WI 53726-3924 * 608.332.7797
B O U T I Q U E WI N E Experienced in Residential Design, Energy Management, & Use-ability

LOCALLY SOURCED CUISINE

2540 University Avenue (608) 819-8555
oliverspublichouse.com
facebook.com/oliverspublichouse

MONDAY-FRIDAY
lunch | happy hour | dinner
11am-close

SATURDAY & SUNDAY

brunch | dinner
Gam-close

Vilates on Harvidon LIVE THE POSSIBLE.
Quality Pilates in Your Neighborhood Remodels, additions and new

home construction. Plan. Design.
Build. We make it possible.

R N NI é ' Christensen

CONSTRUCTION

710 Harrison Street

ilat harrison. z E
pria 22;;78;175;? o 608.252.8406 | christensenconstruction.net
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News from Franklin Elementary School

Greetings from Franklin! We have been very busy
over the past quarter learning and growing at an
exponential rate (no joke!). Students who came

in as pre-readers have surpassed end-of-grade-

level expectations. Kiddos who had a difficult time
sharing toys are now collaborating on group projects
integrating technology!

We are just wrapping up our spring conferences. I
was able to attend many of them and at times had
to hold back tears of pride at just how much had
been accomplished so far this year. Some teachers
at Franklin call fourth quarter the “Quarter of
Excellence” for students to try their best and work
hard. As a staff, we talked recently about not
focusing on the summer or next year just yet, but on
finishing the year strong. We are poised to do just
that. Recently we had a professional development
day and half our day was spent reflecting on the
year so far and then focusing on the one or two
high-leveraged strategies that will move the needle
on student achievement.

A second-grader reads to her kindergarten buddy

] ) excited to bring a maker space to Franklin called
We had a Paint the Playground event on April 22nd. The Wonder Workshop. This will be a space where

Many Franklin cgm@unity merpbers came out to students, teachers, and families can tinker, create,
spruce up our existing space with paint, plants, and  cgjiaborate, and construct. We are partnering with
other beautification projects. Efforts are underway the Madison Public Library through a Making

for a long-term plan to update the Franklin Spaces project with Google Ed and the Children’s

playground. Stay tuned for more information! Museum of Pittsburgh. You can learn more about
We have a Franklin Flash Dash coming up on May this at the Madison Mini Maker Faire on Saturday,
19th. This is a fun run for students at Franklin. All ~ May 13th at Monona Terrace.

K—2nd grade students will participate and collect
pledges for the laps they run. The money we raise
will support our playground fundraising and also a

new space at Franklin coming in the fall of 2017— J OY D E L I v E R E D "]
The Wonder Workshop.

On June 9th, construction will begin at Franklin
School. We will be getting two elevators and our
office will be moved to the first floor and will include
a welcome center and secure entry. The construction
will be going throughout the summer. We are also

17 years of award-winning pizza with renowned
salads, subs, homemade lasagna, pasta, apps and more. Visit
glassnickelpizza.com for full menu, coupons and online ordering.

60s218-9000

FUNERAL & CREMATION SERVICE 5003 University Ave. » Madison
SINCE 1869 LOCALLY OWNED & OPERATED
(Guass NicweL Pizz @)
H’ 238-3434 o ' 9

CressFuneralService.com ONLINE Late Night Delivery. Dine-In. Carry-0Out. Catering.

regentneighborhood.org



Dane County Board Report — District 10

by Supervisor Jeremy Levin

In March, the Board heard

a presentation from Hunden
Strategic Partners on their
firm’s 276-page draft market
study, moving forward on

a comprehensive master

plan for the Alliant Energy
Center (AEC) campus. They
suggest renovating the
Coliseum, adding two new
hotels, expanding the existing
Exhibition Hall, building
connecting skyways and
creating more dining opportunities.

Supervisor Jeremy Levin

The community will now have a chance to add their
input and help develop a more detailed Master Plan
that would address both the current uses of AEC
facilities but also explore potential future uses that
could involve both the public and private sectors.
Additional planning would include identification of
key target industries such as agriculture and food
Systems; health tech, life sciences and advanced
manufacturing, in addition to tourism.

In April, the Board unanimously approved a $2.3
million contract to develop our long-sought day
center for homeless people, which will transform
the former Greater Madison Chamber of Commerce
building at 615 E. Washington Ave. into a resource
center for homeless people in the county.

After renovations, the building will offer laundry
facilities, showers, storage space, a kitchenette, a
computer room and day rooms. Private offices will
also allow homeless people to receive services such
as health care and addiction treatment.

Additionally, the Board approved a $1 million land
contribution for a permanent supportive housing
facility at 7933 Tree Lane. The County contribution
will be part of the $11.7 million project from
Heartland Development of Chicago, which calls

for 19 two-bedroom units, 23 three-bedroom units
and 22 four-bedroom units. Residents will also be
offered a full range of support services at the site.
This is the second time the County has worked
with Heartland who also led the Rethke Terrace
project off East Washington Avenue, which offers
60 studio apartments to Madison citizens who have
been homeless or who are at risk of being homeless
with supportive on-site services. The city of Madison
is also contributing $1.6 million for the Tree Lane
project, which is slated for a groundbreaking this
spring and could be ready for occupancy by April
2018. All land use approvals in addition to federal
low-income tax credits have been secured.

Please feel free to contact me at levin.jeremy@
co.dane.wi.us or call me at 608.577.9335.

» 2401 University Avenue » 608/233-6995
+ Large selection of microbrews, liquor, and wine
» Open all Badger home football games at 8 a.m.

Pam Mache, DVM
Tom Bach, DVM
Amelia Fairchild, DVM
Megan Arce; DVM
Mason Oakes, DVM

1
Y

-

=
3518 Monroe St.
Madison, W1 53711
ph. 608-236-4570
Lakeviewvetclinic.com
Compassionate care ngﬁr. in _'_.\u'rurm:‘r’gﬁf.;nrﬁt.n'}df

ASSOCIATED
HOUSEWRIGHTS

Listen. Design. Build.

238-73519

houscwrights.com

schedule.

Remodeling
Additions
New homes

Restoration

Your neighbors say...

€€ Simply the best. Old-fashioned craftsmanship and real pride in doing the work solidly
and beautifully. Excellent design and collaborative approach. Stayed true to budget and

€€ Their design maintained the historical integrity of our 1927-built stucco English cottage
to the point where people are surprised to learn the space we added wasn’t original.
Without a doubt, one of the best contractors in Madison.

€€ They paid attention to every detail and made the remodel fit perfectly into the original
house. Even though the outside looks much the same, inside the house is now nothing
short of spectacular.

10
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Regent
Neighborhood
Landmarks

by john schlaefer

ELLIOT HOUSE, 137 N. Prospect Avenue (1910)

This house was commissioned in 1910 by Edward C. Elliot, a U.W. professor
of education. As their architect, Elliot and his wife chose Chicago architect
George Mabher, a leader in the Prairie School movement. They lived in the
house until 1916 when Elliot became the chancellor of the University of
Montana. In 1922, he became the president of Purdue University.

The building is on the National Registry of Historic Places, and was
designated a local landmark on July 15, 1974.

The Architect

George Washington Maher (1864-1926) began his architectural career in Chicago as an
apprentice at age 13. Later he became a draftsman in the office of famous Chicago architect
J. L. Silsbee. Frank Lloyd Wright and George Grant Elmslie were draftsmen in that office,
also. Maher went into private practice in 1888, at age 23, by which time he had established
his own views on architecture. Massiveness, centralization and substantiality were the key
things that should be reflecting in a building, he thought. He said, also, that a building should
have a psychological function, an idea that was original with him. He tried throughout his
career to bring these elements to fruition in his designs, to develop an American architecture,
but was never completely successful. Even so, Maher had a big influence on architecture in
the Midwest.

His influence on the Midwest was profound and prolonged and, in its time,

was certainly as great as was Frank Lloyd Wright's. Compared with the
conventional architecture of the day, his work showed considerable freedom
and originality, and his interiors were notable for their open and flowing space.

— H. Allen Brooks

George Washington Maher

The Elliot House was commissioned during the third period in Maher's career, when he was
being influenced by modern European design. For example, the curved pediment above the front
entrance to the house is a European design that became a signature of Maher's during this period.
One also can see the symmetrical, blocky massiveness from Maher's earlier manifesto, and the
Prairie School influence in the wide overhanging eaves and the belt courses on the second floor
that emphasize the horizontal.

Many buildings have been copied from Maher's designs, including the house at 2021 Van Hise by
Chicago architects Murphy and Cloyes.

References:

Heggland, Timothy F., The University Heights Historic District: A Walking Tour, Katherine Rankin, editor, Madison Landmarks
Commission and Regent Neighborhood Association, 1987
Brooks, H. Allen, The Prairie School: Frank Lloyd Wright and His Midwest Contemporaries, 1972, University of Toronto Press.

© John Schlaefer
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Westside Community Market Moves

to a New Location

LOMBARDINOS

ltalian Restaurant & Bar

As construction continues at Hill Farms, the
Westside Community Market is relocating out of the
dust and debris. Find them Saturdays, through Nov.
4, in the rear parking lot of UW Health’s Digestive
Health Center on the corner of University Row and
University Avenue.

Here’s to a fruitful 2017 season
with your favorite Wisconsin
farmers and food artisans, live v 7

music, and educational and COMEJ§;;[;SI\4£B§
kids events for the Whole AT UW HEALTH DIGESTIVE HEALTH CENTER
neighborhood. ™

DOUGLAS PROFESSIONALS

Painting Contractor D.L. Kearney

608-335-6643

www.douglasprofessionals.com

Trust « Quality - Value Lombardino’s
(608) 238-1922
2500 University Ave. Madison
NOW OPEN ON MONDAY
SlE‘ISVICES Emonggclgs PROFgfﬂC’NALS Open at 5:00 Sunday-Saturday
. I@csi;lm[i-a] 809 Owen Road * Monona, W1 53714
e Do L. Keaney Orne Friday & Saturday til 10:00pm
* Kitchen & Bath Renewal Ofices 603-221-2488 2 =
« Wood Restoration Cell: 603-335-6643 Full menu served at the bar

' . DouglsProfessionals@gmail.com
* Quality Service Since 1983

www.lombardinos.com

Consulting available anytime!

608-335-6643

B I l I I i : Patios Certified Retaining Wall Installer
Pruning Ornamental Trees & Shrubs
Designs Rain Gardens

IRIS

LANDSCAPING:

238-2464

12 May 2017

Native Plants Rock Gardens
Yard Cleaning  Perennial Gardens




Monroe Street Farmers' Market Begins Third Season

Spring has arrived and
summer is nearly upon us,
which means it’s farmer’s
market season! On Sunday
May 7th, the Monroe Street
Farmers’ Market will open
for its third season. Every
Sunday morning, from May
to October, more than 25
vendors will converge on the
parking lot in front of Edgewood High School, offering
its patrons everything from fresh produce and
pasture-raised meats, to freshly-baked pastries, and
sizzling-hot tacos. The market’s vendors have been
busy for the last few months digging, planting,
building, and laying the groundwork for a fantastic
upcoming season.

The goal of the market, which was started in 2015 by
a group of vendors and neighborhood residents, is to
provide a venue where people can connect with their
neighbors and buy their groceries direct from local
producers. Each year, the market’s organizers think
about ways to creating a fun, family-friendly
environment, by regularly featuring live music and
free activities for kids. Now, heading into its third
season, the market has cultivated a diverse mix of
vendors offering a variety of products that can rival
some of the larger markets in the area, but in a much
more low-key setting.

This is a gem of our neighborhood — how amazing is
it that many of us can walk or take an easy bike
ride/drive to a market that provides pretty much

BLESSED
SACRAMENT

SCHOOL

2112 Hollister Ave
Madison 53726

4K lfvvough MIDDLE SCHOOL
MULTI-AGED CLASSROOMS
INDIVIDUALLY-PACED LEARNING

FLEXIBLE FULL v HALF-DAY 4K

Catholic values-BASED ENVIRONMENT

everything we need to eat for a week? Not only that,
it’s also a perfect venue to catch up with neighbors
and form lasting relationships with the people that
provide us with the good food we want to eat. We
want this market to stick around for years into the
future, and one way to help that happen is to make it
part of your regular weekend outings.

For the 2017 season, organizers expect the Monroe
Street Farmers’ Market to continue to grow as word
gets out to new customers, and new, unique vendors
are added to the mix. We want to make sure that
everyone in the area feels the market meets their
needs, so don’t hesitate to provide any feedback to
make the market even better. See you at the Market!

Contact: manager@monroestreetfarmersmarket.org

New Vendors for 2017!
e Silly Yak Bakery
® The Ugly Apple Breakfast Food Truck
e Truli Julie — biscotti
* Open Kettle Maple Syrup

And Returning Favorites!
¢ Madison Sourdough
e Sugar River Meats
e Bryant Family Farm — eggs/chicken
¢ Sabor de la Puebla — tamales
* Wm. Chocolate
e Jam Berrie
e Morren Orchard (late season)
¢ And many more veggies and other goods!

[:] ighland
CORNER GRILL
2424 University Ave.

Madison, W| 53726

We love being your neighbor

and we'd like to show it!

Best
Western
PLUS.
InnTowner
Madison

Mention that you are a Regent Neighbor to receive

buy-one-get-one free entrées
&

10% discounts on overnight
or meeting room rental

We look forward to seeing you soon!

Email admissions@school.blsacrament.org
for more information and to schedule a tour.
www.school.blsacrament.org ¢ 608-233-6155

regentneighborhood.org




Sustainable

Master Plcnmng & Garden Design ¢ Formal &
Informal Native Plantings ¢ Rainwater Con-
scious Landscape Features (Specialty rain gar-
dens, prairie swales, rain barrels) * Natural
Stone Hardscapes & Porous Paving * Resource
Efficient Outdoor Lighting & Irrigation Systems
* landscape Renovations ¢ Natural and
Organic Landscape Care ¢ Shoreline Buffer
& Slope Stabilization

First Congregational.
Embracing Diversity.

Building Community.

United Church of Christ

Higher Fire

2132 Regent St - 233-3050

In our shop:
Pottery, sculpture, and tiles
Handmade jewelry

In our studio:

[Efiecology

landscape design / build / cor

608 882 6656 | www.formecology.com

Come Worship, Sundays at 10 am

University at Breese Terrace

n 608.233.9751 | firstcongmadison.org @

Classes for all ages
Studio access for clay artists

higherfireclaystudio.com

RosiN CARRE PHD
Independent Educational Consultant

CARRE COLLEGE COACHING

Your Goal is In Sight

College Search Consulting
Application Support
Essay Help
Financial Aid Application Assistance
www.carrecoaching.com
robin@carrecoaching.com

fm g 421 N Franklin Ave

LAU ER KEA LTY

Excellent Location!
3 beds | 2 bath
1,328 SqFt | $374,900

www.LauerRealtyGroup.com | 608.444.5725

“T-‘.-- \\Y(’%K.
SHOREW00D HILLS
P O O L

Now Accepting Memberships!

Lo
more " at: shorewoodpool.com

CASUAL
. EATIN &
CARRY OUT
PARTY
TRAYS
AVAILABLE

SUSHI/MAKI NOODLES &
BENTO FRIED RICE
TERIYAKI TEMPURA
DONBURI BEER & WINE
Vegetarian Sushi & Other Dishes
www.sushiboxmadison.com

(®232-1432=

MON-SAT 11:00AM-8:30PM
2433 UNIVERSITY AVE., MADISON, WI
(Across From Best Westem Inntowner on Old University Ave)
PARKING IN REAR ON HIGHLAND AVE.

May 2017



Rain Garden Initiative

It’s almost spring; which is a lovely time of year to
appreciate the birds and the bees and maybe spend
some time in the garden. If you love your garden —
or the local lakes for that matter — please consider
installing a rain garden this spring.

A rain garden is specially designed to collect rain
water and clean it before it reaches the lake. When
rain water washes through streets, parking lots, and
over roofs it collects all kinds of dirt and chemicals.
If that water goes directly into the storm drain, then
it ends up right in the lake — along with all that
grime. A rain garden filters the water so that by the
time it reaches the lake it’s fresh and clean. What’s
not to love — fresh flowers and fresh water!

At Friends of Lake Wingra, our goal is to install
1,000 rain gardens in neighborhoods where storm
drains lead to Lake Wingra. We know that clean
water is key to maintaining the health of all the
plants and animals that live in the area. Not to
mention, to keeping the lake a place that is pleasant
for boating, fishing, and swimming.

With that goal in mind, we are here to support you
in your own rain garden initiatives. If this sounds
like a project that might interest you, or if you
simply want more information on how a rain garden
works, please let us know. We would be happy to
provide you with any information or assistance that
we can. Contact us at: info@lakewingra.org.

a new way to send flowers in Madison

FarmToVase.com

local. seasonal. sustainable.

regentneighborhood.org

Rain garden signs let people know what watershed they’re
in and that rain gardens contribute to a cleaner lake.

* x
EGENT
— ]I}IARKET )
© | coor | L

Regent Market Coop * 2136 Regent Street, Madison, W1 53726 » www.regentmarketcoop.org
Your Neighborhood Grocer « Open Daily 8am — 9pm « (608) 233-4329

JR’S Mk Seles

spread It Aroupy

692-BARK

Print a coupon at www.jrsmulchsales.com
4230 Acker Road e Madison, WI 53704

Genin’s NAPA AUTOCARE

3505 University Avenue
Madison, WI 53705-2140

Mobil

rgenins.com

busymo@aol.com

Cell (608) 444-0509
Main (608) 238-1088
Service (608) 238-1770

Rick T. Genin

Owner
ASE Certified, ASA, WAAA
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CREATE
YOUR OWN
UNIQUE

Since 1911

N2

DI RIENZO
MONUMENTS

& FAMILY SHONUMENTS

= CIVIC BEMORIALS & SIGMS
* GARDEN STONIS

= MUEMOIRIAL BENCHES

“Ohur unsirpassed quality
and wiitlen guarinlee sels us
apari fram the resi.”

bl#-233-2724
Call fisf & FREE Brochirs

2436 Regent 51, madion
Acron from the Comselerios

firienzomemaorials.com

If you are con

a home, we highl

REAL ESTATE GROUP

NEUHAUSER
PHARMACY

HealthMart

PHARMACY

1875 MONROE ST
Mapbison, WI 53711
(608) 256-8712

-DELIVERY AVAILABLE
-HoNnoRr MosT -U.S. PosTAL STATION

INSURANCE PLANS -PuBLIc FAX STATION
Fax: (608) 256-3027 WWW.NEUHAUSERRX.COM

-GREETING CARDS

;’1.!‘ T;lf.‘ I'I"'I e we offer OO ]f-\'l‘ﬂ'I}L\'}']I‘l'ﬂ({_‘
Wisconsin- lome enjoy our
smart space inside of HotelRED.

. /’ _/ b | L
pramed Lo G Cah Gamd S Samt Gt S Samiin, Se '

el e —— - N —

i 1501 1 oe St. Madison, Wisconsin
The @lse 608.8 30 | thewiserestaurant.com FR

eRED

MADISON 'Y '\;“\

International Squash Courts in Madison since 2009

Many players at all levels
Lessons—Leagues-Tournaments

Mention this ad for a half price two-month
trial membership and free 30-minute lesson

3118 Kingsley Way #3
Madison, WI 53713
608-277-0655
squashworkshop.com

Regent Neighborhood Family Owned!

Award-winning Kitchen Remodeling
» Kitchen design

¢ Cabinet refacing

e Countertop updates
e Full-scale remodels
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REMODELING ©608.235.8982
+REPAIRS  tonytrapplic.com

May 2017




News from Blessed Sacrament Parish

BLESSED “Oh the places you’ll go”
SACRAMENT g the resonating theme
SCHOOL

by Jan McNally, Communications Manager
of Blessed Sacrament
School’s 93rd graduating

;A

b class. On May 26th, we
will congratulate the Class of 2017 with a Mass and
graduation ceremony. Our graduates are off to high
school at West, Edgewood, Memorial, Middleton,
Verona, and Oregon High Schools. Based on previous
alumnae actions, they will all graduate from high
school and go on to colleges in Madison, around
the country and the globe. Our graduates are well
prepared for the rigors of high school academics and
typically excel in Honors programs and AP classes.
Many of our graduates have earned the distinction of
being National Merit Scholars and have held leadership

roles in student government, National Honor Society,
Key Clubs, sports teams, and fine arts productions.

It is bittersweet to announce that our beloved
principal for the past 24 years, Mrs. Maryann Slater
will retire in June. Maryann has devoted her entire
41-year career to the students and families of this
community. Many of our parents attribute their
decision to enroll their children to the welcoming and
friendly environment they witnessed while touring
the school with Mrs. Slater. We are grateful for Mrs.
Slater’s selfless dedication to our school and to the
Blessed Sacrament Family! We wish her all the best
and a retirement filled with laughter, good books, fun
times, and exciting adventures.

We are excited to announce that Mr. Steven
Castrogiovanni will be joining Blessed Sacrament as
principal in July. We are looking forward to working
with Steve to continue Blessed Sacrament School’s
dedication to academic excellence in a nurturing
environment. Steve has over 18 years of experience
in education, including principal of St. Mary’s School
in Janesville for the past three years, as well as
assistant principal at St. Francis Xavier School in
Cross Plains from 2010 to 2014.

Blessed Sacrament’s Pastor, Fr. Andy McAlpin
expressed some of the reasons why Steve was
selected as our new principal. “As pastor, I was drawn
to Steve’s own roots in catholic education. He brings
a calming presence, a spirit of renewal, and a proven
visionary ability that will bring our beloved school
into the 100th year of educating our youth. Steve has
a real love for the children he serves, and I am certain
that you will find him to be a genuine leader, dedica-
ted mentor, and collaborative team player.”

regentneighborhood.org

The 4K Hears a Who — Celebrating Dr. Suess’s Birthday at
Blessed Sacrament School

Please visit our website (school.blsacrament.org) or
stop in this summer to learn more about our multi-
age classroom including K through 3rd, 4th & 5th,
and our newly-formed middle school for grades 6th,
7th and 8th. Our upper grades participate in MAISL
sports throughout the year, including girls volleyball,
touch football, basketball, boys volleyball, as well as
club track and field. All students are offered a place
on the team and learn new skills, better fitness,
team play, and good sportsmanship for very low
costs. Athletics also provide another opportunity for
our families to build strong friendships that last a
lifetime on and off the court/field.

Service to others is also stressed throughout our
grade levels through programs like “Feed My Sheep”
where we raise money for the “Feed My Children”
national food program and then spend a day
packaging over 1,000 meals to be distributed to the
homeless in Madison and throughout the country.

Our 4K program is growing with our new lead
teacher and alumni of the school, Mrs. Morgan
(Hearn) Percevecz. Our flexible scheduling combined
with our after school care, make our 4K program
one of the best in town. We still have a few openings
for the 2017-18 school year. Call the school office or
email admissions@blsacrament.org to set up a tour.

As you can see, Blessed Sacrament School and
Parish continues to grow and thrive as we look ahead
to our 100th anniversary of education and service

to our youth. Our doors are always open and we
welcome any of our neighbors who would like to take
a closer look. Come visit with us soon!
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Unlimited
CAR WASHES

INFINITELY CLEAN | STARTING AT $19.99 PER MONTH

________________________________________________________

REGS$16 1 |

:“’ Platinum Express ::sj -J@Unlimitedi
1@C3rwas'lw i 1 P CARWASHES |

I Platinum Seal « 4 Day Guarantee I
Repel Shield « Underbody Wash « Tire Shine For more about

_ Unlimited Wash Club®
Expires 1115.16. Excludes base wash.Not to
be combined with any other offer. Couponiis
intended for one time use only and must be
9009206

X .
dddddddd please visit mistercarwash.com M's t er

mistercarwash.com

6 2030 Learn more about our energy future.

GS3108 2/3/2017

18 May 2017



Empowering children to boldly explore and
compassionately interact with their world!

i

o= el - -
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Preschool | 4k | Afterschool | Summer Camp

Schedule your tour today!

608.233.5371 | director@uadc.org | 1609 University Ave, Madison, WI 53726

Facebook
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A S 5 O C I A T I O N

Regent Neighborhood Association
P.O. Box 5655
Madison, WI 53705

Announcements—

Friday, May 5, late afternoon

Regent Market Co-op Spring Fling

2136 Regent Street

Food and drinks for sale, free vendor samples,
local music, the cash machine game, and raffles.
In coordination with Gallery Night.

Sunday, May 7 at Memorial High School
Sunday, June 4 at Warner Park

MSCR’s Learn to Ride

MSCR’s Learn 2 Ride event teaches children and
their adults easy, innovative techniques to get kids
riding solo on two wheels! Kids learn to balance,
glide, pedal and steer on a closed course.

* Ages: 4-12 years

e Times: 90 minute sessions at 8:30 a.m., 9:00 a.m.,
10:15 a.m., 10:45 a.m.

* Pre-registration required at MSCR.org
(608) 204-3000

* MMSD Resident $10/child; Non-Res $15/child

Saturday, May 13, 7:30 p.m.

Ancora String Quartet Concert

Saturday, May 27, 1:00 p.m.

Studio Recital — Students of Ken Stancer
Saint Andrew’s Episcopal Church

1833 Regent Street

Sunday, May 21, 11 a.m. - 2 p.m.

REAP Food Group Family Food Fest

Lincoln Elementary School

A free community-based event that brings together
students, parents, and community members to
explore Farm to School.

jenlucas

yhotography

Capturing Your

i |

&
e

608.620.5363
ES = .

MONROE
STREET
FAMILY
DENTAL

Green Dentistry
in your neighborhood

fostering our vision of a greener, healthier community

DR. BENJAMIN FARROW, D.D.S.

has created a state-of-the-art practice that provides
modern comfort and care while treading lightly
on the earth. That's good for you and the environment.

a patient practice

— 2702 MONROE STREET :608.204.0222 —
monroestreetfamilydental.com

Join tlle RNA LiStSel'V — g’roups.goog'le.com/ group/ regentneighl)orhooclassn

This newsletter is a quarterly publication of the Regent Neighborhood Association with a circulation of 1,900. The deadline
for the July edition is May 31, 2017. We welcome articles of general interest to the neighborhood, discussions of local issues,
personalintereststories, etc. Pleaseaddressitemsorinquiries, orforcurrentadrates, toMary Sarnowski, sarnowski@mac.com.
Political advertisements do not necessarily reflect the views of the Regent Neighborhood Association.
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